
Midwifery Advisors 
Office of Professional Regulation, Vermont Secretary of State 

89 Main Street, 3rd Floor ۰ Montpelier, VT  05620-3402 
https://sos.vermont.gov/opr/   

 

Advisors are appointed to assist the Director of Professional Regulation in the administration of Midwife licensure. Members 
are not a public body, but to facilitate public participation, the Office prepares agendas and retains minutes to make a record 
of open meetings of the group. Members of the public are welcome to join and to speak at warned meetings 
 

Agenda 
 

Friday, July 24, 2020 at 9:00 a.m. Remote Meeting 
 

**This will be an online-only meeting. Use the following link to join** 
https://www.gotomeet.me/VTProfessionalRegulation  

 

1. COVID-19 Experience 
a. OPR ‘s general efforts  
b. Is there anything OPR can do surrounding midwifery licensure to assist?   

 
2. Rules Committee 

a. Delays explained 
b. Plans  

 
3. Other questions or concerns 
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